January 22, 2008
To:  Faculty Senate Council

From:  Martha Giannini

Re:  Minutes of January 16, 2008 Faculty Senate Council Meeting

Council Members Present:  Atkinson, Bachen, Carmody (for Parrella), Dunlap, Edelstein (for Bousquet), Fabris, Feinstein, Hall, He, Hoyle, Kain, McCollough (for Boepple), Numan, Ostrov, Ou, Pan, Pappas, Peretti, Popalisky, Prior, Quatman, Riviello, Skowronek (for Garcia), Subramanian, Unger
Excused:  Dunlap, Kreitzberg, Russell, Schaefer, Young
Absent:  Dahlhoff, Rhee, Shin
Invited Participants:  Ingrid Williams, Associate Director of Human Resources; Timothy Healy, Faculty Affairs Committee representative
I.  President Catherine Montfort read from a handout prepared by the Academic Integrity Committee in which it was noted that the number of cases that the Committee has heard recently has begun to decline.  It is the Committee’s belief that this is not due to a surge of honesty but due in part to the fact that faculty are not using the Academic Integrity protocol.  The Committee wishes to impress upon faculty to use the resource of turnitin.com for the education of students in furtherance of the values and standards of SCU’s academic community.  On February 19 David Callahan will be on campus speak about academic integrity.  For more information, see http://www.cheatingculture.com.
II.  HEALTH BENEFITS

Ingrid Williams was asked to report on other schools’ retirement plans.  She reported that the Benefits Committee has almost completed gathering data on this issue, but did not go into details.  She said the Committee has spent 1 ½ years on their charge.  The data gathered will be provided to Robert Warren, Vice President for Business and Finance, and Molly McDonald, Assistant Vice President for Human Resources, then to the Provost for further discussion.  

Catherine posed two questions: For employees that are of Medicare retirement age, what is the cost for the University, by age cohort, for these employees?  What would it cost for these same retirees if they rely on Santa Clara health benefits and use it to supplement Medicare B?  Hence, SCU’s health benefits would serve as a substitute for a Medigap policy.

Another question Catherine posed was if the current healthcare providers could create a policy to take over when Medicare B stops.  A suggestion was made that the Benefits Committee consider years of service at SCU and retirement ages before 65.  Ingrid replied that no decisions have been made yet. A response from the administration will be forthcoming hopefully by the end of the 07-08 academic year if SCU can afford to have some kind of healthcare benefits for retirees and, if so, the options that will be available.    

III. RANK AND TENURE

Timothy Healy reported for the Faculty Affairs Committee (FAC).  The Council was provided with a Summary of the Rank and Tenure Task Force questions, and the responses from the Task Force, the Provost, and the FAC.  It was agreed that the questions are a mix of policy changes to the Handbook, which must go to the Senate for a vote, and procedural changes.  The following refers to the numbered points in the Summary.  A copy can be provided upon request.

(2) Course Releases for Rank and Tenure Committee Members:  Tim reported that the FAC came to the conclusion to not offer course releases based on the argument that giving a course release for this kind of service gives the rank and tenure process a particular standing viz a viz other service.  Their conclusion also was that there ought to be more discussion on what kind of service does or does not merit a course release.
A motion was made and seconded that the Task Force’s recommendation be accepted based on the formula suggested by the Task Force.  19 agreed with the motion, with 1 abstention.  There were no nay votes.
(5)  Confirmation and Solicitation from External Reviewers Before April 15:  Tim commented that there were two rationales for this suggestion:

· To give the committee a chance to elect its chair and get organized in the spring quarter.

· Select and inform the reviewers that by a certain date materials will be available for their evaluation. 

(1) Participation by Rank and Tenure Committee Members on a Candidate from Their Own Department:  Tim reported that the FAC found that there is variance in participation in the different schools and colleges.  Because there was a shortage of time to continue this discussion and the other points in the Summary, the Council requested that Tim or a member of the FAC return to a subsequent meeting.

IV.  CORE CURRICULUM

Two issues were brought to the Council for discussion:

A.  The formation of a schedule for when the caps for Culture and Ideas, Religious Studies, and Ethics courses will be realized.  There was a comment that the faculty voted on the new Core Curriculum assuming that the 25 student cap was be put into practice.

B.  A suggestion that there be an oversight committee, which includes the faculty, to approve a course, to reject a course, or to modify a course.  Should there be an appeal process if a faculty member does not agree with the committee’s decision on a proposed course syllabus?

The Council deferred further discussion until a later meeting.

The meeting was adjourned at 5:00 p.m.


